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WILBUR-ELLIS
 IDEAS TO GROW WITH

DES-I-CATE (R)

 POTATO TOPKILLER

COMMERCIAL

LIQUID HERBICIDE

NET CONTENTS:  20 Litres

AGRICULTURAL

GUARANTEE:

Endothall...............................62 g/L
(Present as Mono [N,N-dimethylalkylamine] salt)

REGISTRATION NO.:  12390
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

DES-I-CATE is a solution for killing potato vines prior to
harvesting.

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

DANGER/POISON

(R)Registered Trademark Atochem North America, Inc.

WILBUR-ELLIS COMPANY OF CANADA LIMITED
P.O. Box 22091, London, Ontario

N6C 4N0

GENERAL INFORMATION: DES-I-CATE is a liquid, water-soluble,



contact type herbicide for killing potato vines.  In addition to
facilitating harvesting, DES-I-CATE assists in setting potato
skin, helps prevent late blight infestation and kills many weeds.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE: To avoid the possibility of foaming, fill
tank with water and then add DES-I-CATE.  Apply to potato vines
10 to 14 days prior to harvest using the recommended rates of
DES-I-CATE thoroughly mixed with water as follows:

Light Vine Growth:  Apply 17 - 22 litres of DES-I-CATE per
hectare.  Use higher rate during cool (less than 21E C) cloudy
weather.

Medium to Heavy Vine Growth:  Apply 22 litres of DES-I-CATE per
hectare.  With heavy vine growth use the full rate of 22 litres
per hectare and spray to thoroughly wet lower stems.  In
situations involving very heavy top growth, double spraying,
first up the field then down the rows on the same day with 11
litres/ha each time to give a total of 22 litres/ha, will
maximize coverage and kill.

NOTE:  No wetting agent or emulsifier is needed with DES-I-CATE.
Do not use high rate under conditions favourable for rapid vine
kill such as low soil moisture or high temperatures since stem
end discolouration may occur.

Thorough coverage of all parts of the plant, stems and leaves, is
essential for satisfactory topkill.  For best results spray at a
Pressure of 700 - 1050 kPa using 500 - 800 litres of water per
hectare.

PRECAUTIONS: Wear goggles, rubber gloves, rubber boots, overalls,
rubber apron, and a respirator when handling.  KEEP CHILDREN AND
ANIMALS OUT OF TREATED AREA UNTIL IT IS DRY.  Do not store near
seed, feed or foodstuffs.

CAUTION: Avoid contact with or drift to other crops, trees or
plants as injury may occur.  Wash out sprayer immediately after
use to facilitate ease of cleaning.  Toxic to fish.  Do not
contaminate any body of water by direct application, cleaning of
equipment or disposal of wastes and containers.

WARNING: KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  May be fatal if
swallowed or absorbed through the skin.  Severely irritating to
skin, nose, eyes and throat.  May be absorbed through skin Avoid
breathing spray mist.  Do not get in eyes, on skin, or on



clothing.  Bathe and change clothing at least daily while using.

FIRST AID: In case of contact, immediately flush skin or eyes
with plenty of water for at least 15 minutes; for eyes get
medical attention.  If swallowed, do not induce vomiting; give
cold milk or cold water. Call a doctor immediately.

DISPOSAL:

1. Rinse the emptied container thoroughly and add the rinsings
to the spray mixture in the tank.

2. Follow provincial instructions for any required additional
cleaning of the container prior to its disposal.

3. Make the empty container unsuitable for further use.
4. Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial

requirements.
5. For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product

and the cleanup of spills contact the regional office of
Conservation and Protection, Environment Canada.

NOTICE TO USER: This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER: Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the terms
set out on the label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes the
risk to persons or property arising from the use or handling of
this product and accepts the product on that condition.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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